REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

February 15, 2006 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: Mary Beatty (6a05), Raphael Marshall (6a01)
Chair: Stephanie Nixon
Committee Members Present: Mark Laisch, Joe Bellino, Raphael Marshall

Committee Members Absent: Mike Seneco (notified of absence)

Residents:  Bo
Guests: Lynnette Collins (Juvenile Prosecution Attorney for the Office of the Attorney General), Giuliana Dunham (1D Prosecutor for the US Dept. of Justice), Carolyn Crank (Community Outreach, 1D Prosecution, US Dept. of Justice), David Klavitter (PSA 102 Co-Community Coordinator), Alphonso Coles (Community Outreach, MPD)
Stephanie Nixon opened the meeting at 7:04 pm.

Guests:
Guests, Giuliana Dunham (1D prosecutor) and Lynnette Collins (Juvenile Prosecution Attorney, OAG) as well as Carolyn Crank (1D Community Outreach for US Attorney’s office) were invited to the meeting to discuss coordination with the community and MPD, the process of papering, recidivism, and holding.

Attorney Dunham explained the adult papering process.  When people are arrested the case is either papered or not papered (see Table 1 supplied by US Attorney’s office for PSA 102 and 103 from 2004 to 2005).  Papering is determined based on knowledge about viable prosecution.  Several factors are accounted for when deciding to hold a possible felon: pending cases, probation, and/or violent or dangerous crime (homicide/robberies, injury to victim, etc.).  There is limited space in the jails accordingly all defendants are not held until trial.  In addition, there is no bond in DC.  Ms. Nixon mentioned the possible increase in reports filed leading to the increase in papered cased from 2004 to 2005.  

Table 1
	
	9/01/04-12/31/04
	9/01/05-12/31/05

	Charge
	102
	103
	102
	103

	Assault
	26
	22
	33
	29

	BRA
	8
	0
	1
	1

	Burglary
	4
	1
	1
	4

	Carjacking
	2
	0
	0
	0

	Child Sex
	1
	0
	1
	0

	Destruction of Property
	4
	8
	3
	8

	Drugs
	77
	45
	89
	58

	Escape
	1
	1
	1
	4

	Fraud
	0
	0
	1
	0

	Fugitive
	11
	6
	13
	11

	Homicide
	0
	1
	0
	2

	Kidnapping
	0
	0
	0
	1

	Other Misc.
	12
	3
	4
	4

	Prostitution
	14
	0
	1
	0

	Robbery
	4
	3
	6
	4

	Sex
	0
	0
	0
	1

	Theft
	7
	2
	8
	1

	Weapons
	7
	5
	6
	13

	Other
	32
	33
	25
	10


Attorney Collins mentioned that stolen autos were the largest juvenile crime problem a few years ago, but now it is robberies.  Now there is a special unit for robberies.  Prosecution is case specific, but the goal with non-Title 16 juvenile cases is rehabilitation.  There is no mandatory minimum sentence for each crime.  Attorney Collins plans to send the committee stats for plea bargains, trials, and dismissals.  In addition, she has statistics for recidivism.  
Mr. Bellino mentioned the possibility of night papering to reduce overtime for MPD.  Mr. Laisch mentioned the 2001 GAO report discussing the DC justice system and use of night papering.  Ms. Crank recalled a time when night papering was used in the justice system.  The possibility of the return of night papering was discussed.  

The attorneys were asked about the use of stay away orders and why residents could not know who was under stay away orders.  Attorney Dunham was unsure.  This could be a legal issue.  MPD is aware of stay away orders.  As of February 16, 2006 there were 18 individuals in violation of stay away orders for PSA 102 and 18 people under stay away orders for PSA 102.  In PSA 103 there were 10 individuals in violation of stay away orders and 17 active stay away orders.
Ms. Nixon asked about how community members could express concerns about defendants.  Both attorneys stated that direct victims receive notification.  Ms. Nixon asked about indirect victims (e.g., drug dealers).  Attorney Dunham and Ms. Crank asked for suggestions to obtain public commentary.  Ms. Nixon mentioned various listserves: MPD-1D, PSA 103, Rosedale Citizens Alliance, ANC6A, etc.  These were agreed to be possibilities for adult cases.  In juvenile cases, not filed under Title 16, public disclosure is not possible per Attorney Collins.  Only direct victims are told about hearings for these cases.  

Mr. Marshall mentioned the length of time it takes for cases to go to trial.  Both attorneys stated that this was becoming faster, but noted it was a problem.
Follow-up on Maury Elementary School:
Ms. Nixon reported on behalf of Mr. Seneco (absent).  Mr. Seneco has been around the school and said that the problems were ongoing.  Bo stated that it seemed better but there is not a fence yet.
Follow-up on PSA 102 Representatives:

There are two new PSA 102 Representatives, David Klavitter and Marc Lesnick.  A discussion was held about increasing the correspondence.  Mr. Klavitter agreed to join the ANC6A Public Safety Committee Listserv for the purposes of informing the Committee of the occurrences in PSA 102.  
Follow-up on PSA 103 Meeting from February 8, 2006:
PSA 103 Co-Community Coordinators include: Mrs. Brenda Artis, Ms. Nixon, Mr. Seneco, Mr. Ajit Joshi, and Mr. Laisch.  The PSA 103 meeting “Partnerships for Problem-Solving with Civic Leaders” went extremely well.  Thanks were given to all who attended and coordinated.  Connections were made and the Co-Community Coordinators plan to continue with the developing partnerships with civic leaders for residents at the meetings.  
Community Concerns:
Possible arson at 1239 E St NE at 1:30 pm on 2/16/06.
MPD Budget Requests.  Ms. Nixon mentioned that Tanya Washington of Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and Justice Reiskin’s office discussed the MPD Oversight and Budget hearings at the PSA 103 meeting.  The committee discussed the need for a recommendation for the 2007 budget given the economic and residential development in ANC6A.

Noise Ordinance Issue (SMD6A02).  Mr. Klavitter and Mr. Laisch discussed the noise ordinance violations at the corner of 8th St NE and H St NE.  A unanimous vote approved a letter supporting legislation concerning the noise issue.  Another issue that requires assistance is increased involvement at the bus stop corner from the Metro Transit Police department: questforquiet.org.  
H Street Substation.  The debate about an H Street Substation was discussed.  Mike Seneco and Joe Bellino were assigned to investigate the issue.  In addition, the committee is to discuss the pros and cons with MPD.
Future Activities:
Continue updates on above activities.  

Continue papering discussions with MPD.

Monitor noise ordinance issue.

Work with Metro Transit Police Department to resolve issues at bus stop corner.

Compare all options for H Street NE including substation.
Baltimore Anti-loitering law

Gather information for MPD budget hearing in March 2006

Request for Action by the ANC:
Letter supporting modification to noise ordinance.
Approve the notes.

Respectfully submitted by Joe Bellino and Stephanie Nixon.

